Trustees of North Hampton Public Library

Minutes of Wednesday, September 29, 2010

I. Call to Order: Allison called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm.  Present at the meeting were Alison Robie, Peter Parker, John Kollmorgen, Susan Grant, Director and Lorreen Keeting, Assistant Director and Children’s Librarian.

II. Citizens Bank:  Christine Therrrien of Citizens Bank met with the trustees to discuss what type of account to set up for a “building fund account”.  It was decided that the best account would be a “Concentration Account” for current and future donations towards a new library facility.

III. Approval of Minutes: The minutes from August were accepted on a motion from Peter and seconded by Alison.

IV. Treasurers Report:  Total expenses for the month of August totaled $31,865.08 with a net income of -$4,269.36.  Currently the library has used 18.86% of its current annual budget.

NHPL Non-Appropriated funds total 31,366.51 as of August 31, 2010 with a net income of $38.26.

Total expenses for August non-appropriated funds were $792.62.  Non-appropriated funds from book sales, copier and other sources are up slightly while the conscience jar is down 4% from last year.

NHPL investment account total $446,072.11.  The Pisqataqua account has been closed with the funds transferred to People’s United Bank.

V. Old Business:  Susan requested that a vacation and sick time benefits program for part-time employees be instituted.  The pro-rated package for part time employees will have little impact on the annual budget.  The motion was made and approved by the trustees.

The faulty damper system and hot water heater have been replaced.

Amy Cadell has been hired as a library assistant for 6 to hours per week.  Amy will be attending Simmons for a MLS degree and has previously worked in academic libraries.

VI. New Business:  The auditors are due back to NHPL in October.

There will be no new information regarding the future town complex until January 2011.

VII. Librarians Report:  Susan locked the rate for heating oil through Lamprey at $2.559 per gallon and 1600 gallons have been ordered.  Great Bay Plumbing has replaced the faulty water heater for $675 and various drains around the library were cleaned for $310.

The auditors reported no problems when at the library in September.  Boxes of records were asked to be available when the auditors return in October.  

The group again discussed the DVD overdue policy to facilitate prompt return of movies. The staff favors keeping the lending period the same, but also adding a no renewal policy.  Eventually, a fine system would be put in place to the DVD collection only.

There are several upcoming adult programs.  Margaret Hagen will present a program on ecological landscaping on October 20th and the haunted lighthouse program will take place on October 27th.  In addition Jeff Hillier will run a program on letterpress printing on November 1st and Richard Clarke will perform Mark Twain on November 15th.  The “Works of Wonder” and digital photography programs have both been very successful.

The Fall Story Time sessions have begun in the children’s room.  There three different aged programs on three separate days of the week.  The November Evening Pajama Time will start in November.  The Pajama Time program will take place on Monday evening a month.  In October there will be a “Critter and Creatures” program as well as haunted house sculpting for ages 4-10.

The next trustees meeting is scheduled for October 27th at 4:00pm
